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November17, 2006
 Room 2205, 12:30 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Judy Hanson, Laurel Jones,

Martha Konrad, Bob Kratochvil, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Jason Morris,
Carlos Navarro, Birgitte Ryslinge, Mike Sato
Absent:
Pam Luster, Sylvia Rodriguez, Gina Webster
Guests:
Brian Hagopian, Lisa Weaver

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.

2.
SET AGENDA

It was noted that Jeff Baker will also be presenting the discipline plans for Counseling and will be added to agenda item #5.  Agenda was set with change as noted.
3.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was asked for to approve the November 3, 2006 minutes as written.   

Motion:
To approve the minutes of November 3, 2006 as written.    
MSC:
J. Morris

Motion passed - unanimous      
4.
ENROLLMENT/DEMC REPORT


A copy of the latest report was distributed.  It was reported the overall numbers look good and there was not much new to report. Dr. Jones can be contacted with any questions or concerns.     
5.
DISCIPLINE PLAN PRESENTATIONS

A.   ILC (Integrated Learning Center) – Dale Boercker


Dale provided copies of the discipline plan for the ILC.  She provided a brief history and explained the main functions of the ILC.  At the CEMC’s request, F hour time was not included in the Math, English, or ESL discipline plans.  Overall, the main issues are funding and staffing concerns.  The ILC is requesting to be incorporated into the enrollment management allocation each year.    


Open Math lab – There are approximately 38 sections of mathematics with an attached TBA hour.  The additional 20 “F” hours are needed to cover the other 20 hours the center is open.  These are the same number of additional hours the center has been using since it opened in 2005.



Writing Center - The Writing Center is currently open 20 hours per week.  It is strongly recommended it be funded to be open the full 58 hours the ILC is open.  Usage is up 58% over last year.  With a Writing Center faculty member present every hour the ILC is open, it would insure access to assist students in Math, English, ESL, and Writing at all times.  


There was a brief discussion regarding student retention rates with and without the ILC.  Dale reported the initial data does support better rates for those students who attend the ILC.  There was an inquiry as to whether or not a faculty member could send a roster to the ILC to gauge how many of their students are spending time in it. 


It was noted STRS data can be used to access much of the information for items such as this.  In conclusion, it was noted the ILC provides tutoring for any reading, math, or writing assignments, the Writing Center provides support for programs across the curriculum.
B.   Arts and Communications – Philip Manwell


Dr. Manwell provided a brief summary of the discipline plans for the Arts and Communications division.  Areas highlighted were Foreign Language, Performing Arts/Dance, English, ESL, Mass Communications, and Visual Communications (VCOM).   It was clarified that Foreign Language and Performing Arts was broken out separately within the document.  Many changes have been made within these areas.  Catherine Suarez is currently working on revitalizing the Foreign Language program.  


Library Studies – No FTEF is connected with library classes; however, a small amount of FTES is generated.  



Dance – Currently it is located in between PE and Performing Arts.  It is in need of a “home” in either discipline.  There is no preference at this time as to which one.   Dance 5 and 6 has moved to Performing Arts.  


ESL – Currently faculty members are working on raising the awareness of the program.  It is now at a point to offer a course in the summer.  



Mass Communications – The radio program was highlighted.  The Mass Communications program is working on obtaining FM licensing, which is expected to occur in the spring.  In summer 2007 the discipline would like to offer a radio production course.  The next goal is to create a television program/course with use of a television station as a lab.  Currently a partnership with television channel 30 is in the works.  The facility usage requirement is that a monthly program be created about LPC by the students in the program.  


English - In the fall 2007 the discipline would like to add one (1) section of English 104, 1A, 4, 7, and 11.  English 11 is an introduction to creative writing course, which has been experiencing increasing demand.  In spring 2008, one (1) section of English 104 would like to be added.  In summer 2007, nothing new is planned relative to summer 2006.  Of the seven (7) sections of English 1A, it is preferred five (5) be placed in an eight week session, while two remain in the six week.  There was an inquiry regarding student retention and success data for summer sessions, specifically for six and eight week sessions.  Mike Sato noted he would research this, as he is sure there is past data.  


On a side note, Bob Kratochvil inquired if there are any facilities issues which may have arisen due to the discipline planning process.  It was determined there are none at this time.  There will be restructuring later as the new buildings come online.  



Visual Communications – Dr. Manwell strongly encouraged committee members to read and review the narrative and discipline plan for VCOM.  He can be contacted for more information or with any inquiries.  
C.
Business, Computing, and Applied Technologies – Birgitte Ryslinge


Dean Ryslinge briefly explained the summary page on page 2 of the handout.  She noted there is no significant growth, but rather more of an internal reorganization occurring within most of the plans.  


Automotive – Two (2) summer courses are being planned for summer 2007.  More offerings are being scheduled for both the fall and spring.  There are some additional changes in scheduling patterns.  


Business/Marketing/Work Based Learning – On the summer and fall 2007 worksheets the calculations would not work accurately therefore, the actual calculations were handwritten on the bottom of each page.  The calculations for spring 2008 appeared to work correctly.  In the fall, new and creative scheduling is being tried.  Faculty members are attempting more aggressive marketing.  There is an increase in late start courses.  The Safeway program is continuing.  


CIS – A correction has been made with regards to the prior issue of lab hour reporting.  In 2004/05 an upward trend in the productivity piece appeared in technology.  For 2007/08 there is a slight increase in the number of projects being planned.  


Welding – Has seen slight growth.  This semester a day lab has been added.  


There was a brief discussion about hybrid courses.  Dean Ryslinge provided insight and clarification.  Hybrid courses are a combination of online and face-to-face courses.  

D.
Psychology/Counseling/Learning Skills/Tutoring – Jeff Baker


Dean Baker provided a brief summarization of his area’s discipline plans.   For Learning Skills and Tutoring there are no significant expected changes for 2007/08.  It is anticipated it will change in the future.  There are significant changes in the Psychology/Counseling.  For 2007, an extra section of PSCN 13 has been added.  Several courses were highlighted: PSCN 1502 is currently a pilot program for the Bay Program.  It is anticipated this will be provided as an online course in 2007, PSCN 4968 is a pilot life skills course in personal finance, which will eventually move to curriculum.  Dean Baker also briefly highlighted a Human Services certificate.  


There was a short discussion on grant based funding.  Dr. Jones indicated the process for “soft money funding” to “institutional funding” is another discussion which should occur.  


Regarding the Tutoring program, there was an inquiry as to why there are not more students in the program.  It was recommended more outreach and similar types of activities be looked at.  
6.   SUMMER SCHEDULE 

Handouts of the proposed summer and fall 2007 schedule timeline were distributed.  Dr. Jones clarified this is a skeletal piece that can be reviewed by everyone.  It was highlighted the timeline was drafted in such as manner as to accommodate other components besides just courses, such as design, ads, etc.  Feedback is being requested. 

There was a brief discussion regarding discipline input into the schedule.  Judy Hanson clarified the deans would submit a plan and feedback based upon their discussion with faculty.  Criteria for the review and edit portion of the schedule would include the advisement by faculty on the six (6) and eight (8) weeks sessions.  It was noted much of the proposed schedule mirrors last year.  Dr. Jones can be contacted for more information.  
7.
CARPENTERS APPRENTICE/WORK EXPERIENCE PROGRAM

Dean Ryslinge provided a report.  She and other individuals have been working with the Northern California Carpenter’s Training Facility to design and offer a Carpenter’s Apprenticeship Program and work based experience program at LPC.  The Northern California Carpenter’s Training Facility would like LPC to become the credit granting institution. 

Under the current proposed program design, apprentices of the Carpenter’s Apprenticeship program will gain college credit through LPC by completing curriculum, which has been designed by both the Northern California Carpenter’s Training Facility in conjunction with LPC. Credit will be given via examination.  

Dean Ryslinge went on to briefly highlight the funding mechanism behind the program.  She noted it is through a process called related supplemental instruction.  This process does not however include the work experience aspect, which is handled differently.  

Currently the program consists of approximately 1400 apprentices.  The magnitude of the amount of potential FTES generation for LPC is substantial.  It is anticipated this type of program will be similar in nature to the Administration of Justice academy.   It is hoped the program can begin in the spring with a work experience cohort of approximately 40 apprentices.  All inquiries can be forwarded to Dean Ryslinge.
8.
ENROLLMENT HISTORY AND PROJECTIONS

Mike provided a revised copy of the Enrollment by Discipline report and spoke briefly about it.  The one new item added since the last meeting is a section on the backside titled Enrollment projections by historical patterns.  Mike explained he has worked in conjunction with Dr. Ankoviak to compile the data.  The data reflects a series of several scenarios based upon past enrollments and takes into account a twenty (20) year history, it is another probability model.  It looks at a disciplines growth relative to the overall college growth.  President Halliday noted while the information is good to have, everyone needs to keep in mind that the college was required to make mid-year cuts in 2002/03, which produced some interesting dynamics that might not otherwise have occurred.  

There was a brief discussion about various models and the criteria for projecting.  Mike encouraged everyone to begin looking at this from a global perspective.  Dr. Jones proposed the committee create a best practices guideline/handbook while working with the disciplines to maintain an objective approach.  Several additional issues noted were:



1.  Access relative to the demand and whether or not this has been thoroughly researched.  


2.  What would allow students to move through with the most growth?



3.  Unprepared students = more basic skills programs.  



4.  Matriculation 


5.  ILC data – what effect is it having on student retention.


It was determined future discussions are needed.  In the meantime, Mike indicated he will speak further with Dr. Ankoviak about the data.
9. 
GOOD OF THE ORDER

Nothing to report.
10.
ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
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